

Office of the President

April 1, 2022

Aina DeViet Mayor Municipality of Middlesex Centre RR #2, 10227 Ilderton Rd. Ilderton, ON NOM 2A0

Dear Mayor DeViet,

I am writing to you to extend a sincere thank you from the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) to Arnie Marsman, Director of Building Services/Chief Building Official at the Municipality of Middlesex Centre.

AMO has been actively engaging partnerships with vendors of leading digital technology solutions to help members streamline operations, unlock potential cost savings, and expedite processes without loss of functionality.

Arnie was an instrumental member on our Evaluation Committee that worked to identify a preferred partner to offer members an electronic permitting (e-permitting) solution that can seamlessly manage municipal building permit processes.

Arnie actively participated and advised the Committee during the development of our RFP, evaluating vendor submissions, and final decision making process. His knowledge and expertise with the implementation of e-permitting technology helped us determine the appropriate partner that will offer AMO members an e-permitting solution that is affordable and scalable to municipalities of all sizes – key requirements of our procurement process. I am pleased to say that Cloudpermit was the successful partner selected.

Thank you for being generous with Arnie's time as we work collectively to digitally transform municipal government. Please also share our appreciation with Arnie for all his assistance to make this initiative possible for AMO and our member municipalities.

Sincerely,

Jamie McGarvey AMO President

cc. Arnie Marsman, Director of Building Services/Chief Building Official, Municipality of Middlesex Centre
Michael Di Lullo, CAO, Municipality of Middlesex Centre
Aubrey LeBlanc, Chief Administrative Officer, OBOA

Tel 416.971.9856

Fax 416.971.6191

Toll Free in Ontario

877.426.6527